Appendix C: Public Comment from 60-day Notice
1.A: Comments Received by HRSA
From: Laura Thornhill [lthornhill@alz.org]
Sent: Tuesday, January 07, 2014 12:32 PM
To: HRSA Paperwork
Subject: Public Health Training Center (PHTC) Program data collection inquiry
To Whom It May Concern-- 

Would it be possible for you to share copies of the proposed data collection plan and draft instruments related to the Public Health Training Health Center Program mentioned in the Federal Register today?  Any information you can provide would be much appreciated.

https://www.federalregister.gov/articles/2014/01/07/2013-31589/agency-information-collection-activities-proposed-collection-public-comment-request
Best,
Laura Thornhill 

Manager of Regulatory Affairs
Alzheimer's Association
1212 New York Avenue NW
Suite 800
Washington, DC 20005-6105
202/638-7042 (direct)
lthornhill@alz.org
www.alz.org

1.B: HRSA Response

Ms. Thornhill.

In response to your request for information about the proposed data collection activity published in the Federal Register on January 7th, 2014, I have attached the draft data collection instrument and a brief summary of the purpose of the proposed data collection.

Please note that this information is preliminary and in draft form and is subject to change.  A follow-up Federal Register notice will be posted no earlier than March 8th, 2014 with updated information.

PHTC Evaluation Summary:

The PHTC Survey will ask questions about experiences of those who participate in training courses offered at PHTCs. The survey has been developed by HRSA in conjunction with RTI International. The questions were based on informal evaluations administered by PHTCs. Questions will be asked of respondents regarding their experience in a specific course they completed. They will be asked satisfaction questions regarding their satisfaction levels with different aspects of the course, including the instruction received and administration method (as examples). They will also be asked knowledge-based questions about the course, and then questions about the application of course material in their job or future work. 

The sampling strategy will be to select all participants in PHTC courses during a certain time frame (summer of 2014) until an appropriate response rate is reached to achieve sufficient statistical power within the data to report the findings. Sampled respondents contact information will be obtained via the HRSA TRAIN system, specifically e-mail addresses and possibly telephone numbers. The questionnaire will be administered via an web-based survey. The survey will be programmed as a web-based survey to ease the burden of completion by respondents. A link to the survey will be sent via e-mail to all selected participants. No personal identifiable information will be collected via the survey. Analysis will be completed upon completion of the data and all data will be reported in statistical form.

Thank you,

Kyle Peplinski, MA
Public Health Analyst                      
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
Health Resources and Services Administration
Bureau of Health Professions
5600 Fisher Lane, Rm. 9C-26
Rockville, MD 20857
301-443-7758
kpeplinski@hrsa.gov

[bookmark: _GoBack]In addition, the PHTC Participant Survey (Appendix G) was attached to the email to Ms. Thornhill for reference.
